
THE PRESIDENT 

OF THE 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

24 June 2021 

Excellency, 

Further to my letter dated 22 June 2021 regarding the silence procedure on the draft 
resolution on the seventh Review of the Global Counter Terrorism Strategy (GCTS), I have the 
honour to transmit a letter dated 23 June 2021 from H.E. Mohammed Al Hassan, Permanent 
Representative of Oman to the United Nations, and H.E. Mr. Agustin Santos Ma raver, 
Permanent Representative of Spain to the United Nations, the co-facilitators for the GCTS 
negotiations, informing that the silence procedure has not been broken. 

In this regard, I have the further honour to inform you that the draft resolution, to be 
issued as A/75/L.105, will be considered by the General Assembly at the plenary meeting to be 
held on Wednesday, 30 June 2021, at 3 p.m., at the General Assembly Hall. To seize the 
momentum of consensus on the text, I intend to proceed with the General Assembly first taking 
action on the draft resolution, followed by the debate on agenda item 123. To ensure the 
smooth conduct of proceedings, delegations wishing to make a statement in explanation of 
position are kindly encouraged to do so in their statements to be delivered in the debate. 

Additional pl'enary meetings to continue the debate, if needed, are scheduled on 
Tuesday, 6 July 2021, at 3 p.m. and Wednesday, 7 July 2021, at 10 a.m., at the General 
Assembly Half. 

I take this opportunity to express my sincere gratitude to the co-facilitators for their 
able and committed leadership in the facilitation of this important process and thank all 
Member States for their efforts and spirit of collaboration throughout the consultations. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

All Permanent Representatives and 
Permanent Observers to the United Nations 
New York 

Volkan BOZKIR 


































































